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DIARY 
April 28 Curriculum day (NO SCHOOL) 
April 30  Yr 6 Working bee 9am till 12pm 
May 3  Chess Tournament Multi purpose room 
May 4  Group Photos 
May 4  Foundation Fire Ed 11:10am 
May 6  Mad Hatters Ball! 
May 10  Grade 6 Immigration Museum  
May 10  Mothers Day Stall 
May 12  Foundation Fire Ed 11:10am 
May 20  Night of Music– Orchestra IGGS 7pm 
May 24  OPEN DAY 
May 24  Cross Country Championship Banyule 
Flats 

 

 

Ivanhoe Primary is committed to safety and wellbeing of all children and young people. This will be the 

primary focus of our care and decision-making.  

Ivanhoe Primary has zero tolerance for child abuse.  

Ivanhoe Primary is committed to providing a child safe environment where children and young people are 

safe and feel safe, and their voices are heard about decisions that affect their lives. Particular attention will 

be paid to the cultural safety of Aboriginal children and children from culturally and/or linguistically diverse 

backgrounds, as well as the safety of children with a disability. 

Every person involved in Ivanhoe Primary has a responsibility to understand the important and specific 

role he/she plays individually and collectively to ensure that the wellbeing and safety of all children and 

young people is at the forefront of all they do and every decision they make. 

CHILD SAFETY: Protecting children from abuse is our responsibility. 

CANTEEN ROSTER  
Friday April 28 

 
NO SCHOOL                            

Monday May 1 

 

9.00—11.30am          VACANT 
11.30am—1.50pm    VACANT 

Tuesday May 2 

 

9.00-11.30am        VACANT 
11.30-1.50pm        VACANT 

Wednesday May 3 9.00—11.30am          VACANT 
11.30am—1.50pm    VACANT 

Thursday May 4 9.00—11.30am           Cathryn Atkinson 
11.30am—1.50pm     Cathryn Atkinson 

Friday May 5 

 

9.00-11.30am         VACANT 
11.30-1.50pm         Kelly Toghill 
                                  Prue Vermiglio 
                                  Tania Slaviero 

Strategies for parents as referred to in the 

DET website:  

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/progr

ams/bullystoppers/Pages/parentchild.aspx  

Talk to your child about the tips and advice 

offered on the student section of this website 

(https://kidshelpline.com.au/)  

Give them the Kids Helpline telephone num-

ber 1800 55 1800 to use if they ask to talk to 

someone other than the school, or you don't 

feel able to support them.  

Pay Now / Click here  

https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=5sHzFhCHrVBqTizTPQYPhci2Q3tz04-8vIzDtxLNm6J14IuU7IbUCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.education.vic.gov.au%2fabout%2fprograms%2fbullystoppers%2fPages%2fparentchild.aspx
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=5sHzFhCHrVBqTizTPQYPhci2Q3tz04-8vIzDtxLNm6J14IuU7IbUCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.education.vic.gov.au%2fabout%2fprograms%2fbullystoppers%2fPages%2fparentchild.aspx
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=EFatdC5WWGYAwvtudBJ6v-ImFDWY92bRSKDSFUcEAvJ14IuU7IbUCA..&URL=https%3a%2f%2fkidshelpline.com.au%2f
https://ivanhoeps-vic.compass.education


Star of the Week   

SUPERVISION OF CHILDREN BEFORE SCHOOL 

Increasingly, more children are being dropped off at school or arriving at school well before 8.45am—in 

some cases at 8am. 

If your child is not booked into the Before School Care program you must not leave your child unattended in 

the school grounds.  Parents are responsible for making suitable arrangements for their children prior to the 

yard duty teachers arriving at 8.45am. 

TRAFFIC MESSAGE 
Parents are urged to adhere to the following when using the side streets 
surrounding Ivanhoe Primary: 

 Drive slowly and carefully, always looking out for pedestrians 

 Avoid making a dangerous U Turn in Ailsa Grove (motorists 
should travel to the end of Ailsa Grove and use the turning circle) 

 Remain in your car when parked in the two minute drop off zone 

 Do not double park—it is incredibly dangerous and holds up 
traffic trying to move into and down Ailsa Grove. 

 
Cyclists 
Parents of students who ride a bicycle to school are asked to reinforce 
the need for their child to walk with  their bicycle in Ailsa Grove. This is a 
safety rule as there are many pedestrians as well as vehicles turning 
across the driveway at the end of Ailsa Grove. 

Visit our Facebook page for more details.

https://www.facebook.com/LCFFunLangu

ages/

A Fun way of learning another 
language from the ages of 2-12 at 

Ivanhoe Primary School

Lesson Times

French
Thursday 3.45-4.45pm

Enrol at www.lcfclubs.com.au Or email us for more 
information support@lcfclubs.com.au

 

Lesson Times:   French    Thursday 3.45—4.45pm 
 

Visit our Facebook page for more details. 
https://www.facebook.com/LCFFunLanguages/ 
ENROL NOW    at www.lcfclubs.com.au or email us 
for more information  at support@lcfclubs.com.au 

FC Luca M 
Mika M 

FH Aiden S 
Archer M 

FMJ Ava T 
Percy R 

FS Sohana V 
Ethan H 

1H Mohamed M 

1D Isabelle G 

1M Vihaan S 

1/2O Carolyn Z 

2H Nicholas P 

2L William D 

2G Madeline S 

3C Long N 

3M Tommy O 

3US Poppy P 

3/4P Mia W 

4C Sylvie T 
Lucy G 

4M Gabby M 

4R Grace L 

5H Audrey A 

5M Nick M 

5S Hunter D 
Olivia S 

5E Ben M 

6H/P Scarlett S 

6S/R Lynette S 

6V Aiden L 

ART 5M 

ITALIAN  

MUSIC No Certificate ANZAC 
service, Performers 
and Presenters 

PE Sasha W 

ICT FH 

TENNIS PROGRAM.  

Term 1 tennis program will re commence Monday April 24. 

We have tennis on May 1 as part of 

term 1. TERM 2 will commence 

Monday May 8. Looking forward to 

seeing everyone on Monday. All 

enquires call Russell 0408365636. 

Thanks. Tennis in Stages.  

SCHOOL FEES, SCHOOL CAMP & STRINGS FEES 

We encourage families wishing to pay off any of the 

above items to please contact the school office where 

we can arrange for these payments to be set up on 

your COMPASS web browser. 

PH: 9499 1880 
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Term 2 Strings Fees 
 
There has been a small increase in the fees for this 
terms strings lessons. 
The pricing is as follows: 
Individual lessons $303 
Extra timed lessons $454.50 
Orchestra  $47.50 
Corelli Strings  $47.50 
Grade 2 Strings  $155.50 
Cello Hire  $38 
Violin Hire  $33 
Double Bass Hire $38 
 
They are now on compass and are available to be paid. 
We have calculate the total to which fees are applicable 
to your students therefore you are only having to make 
one payment instead of multiple. 
 
I.P.S.  Choir – Thursdays 2.40 – 3.30pm 
Please return permission notes. 
 
I.P.S. Orchestra – Wednesdays 7.50am – 8.55am 
 
Grade Two Strings - Mondays and Thursday   
8.20am – 9am 
 
Grade Three Corelli Strings -  Friday  8.05am – 
8.55am 

ANZAC Service Monday 24th April  

It was an impressive display of respect by 
our students at this week’s ANZAC Service.  
Every child sat in silence for our moving cer-
emony.  Well done to our school captains 
who had rehearsed their speeches and deliv-
ered them in a professional manner.  Also to 
the choir who sang beautifully.  Thank you to 
all who assisted including the teachers and 
students who made lovely poppies and his-
torical displays. 
To our special guests:  Dmitri Cherkasski – 
trumpet, Police Pipes and Drums,  Brian 
Tateson Box Hill RSL – Vietnam display;  
Anthony Carbines Member  for  Ivanhoe 
and Kati Williams our in-house historian and 
parent - you made the day special.  Also 
thank you to our School Council representa-
tives: Tracey Cox and Graham Fraser.   I 
would like to thank Con Hachem for captur-
ing the event on digital and stills photog-
raphy. 
 
Coming Attractions: 

Notes have been distributed for Night of 

Music. 

Please ensure your choir and/or orchestra 

child has the correct information. 

Night of Music@ Ivanhoe Girls’ Grammar 
Saturday, May 20th at 7.30pm 
All Orchestra and Choir students will per-
form  
Ticket note and information to be sent home 
soon. 
 
Orchestra and Choir Uniform 
Long Black Pants,   
Long Sleeve White Shirt 
Black Footwear. 
 
There is a music workshop this Sunday – 
April 30th for all Orchestra students. 
1.30 – 4.30pm in the school hall. Afternoon 
tea will be provided. 
 
If you have a child performing in Night of 
Music I recommend you purchase your  
tickets A.S.A.P. 
 
Yours in Music, 
Marie Morrow 


